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M I N U T E S

BUDGET AND FINANCE SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:

Tuesday, October 2, 2012
PLACE:

Ho’opono Conference Room



1901 Bachelot Street




Honolulu, Hawaii  96817

PRESENT:

1. Sub-Committee:  Ivy Galariada, Donald Patterson, Dane Alani and Stan Young
2. Member:  Douglas Moises
3. Ho`opono Staff:  VFS Kat Fujimoto
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Ivy called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.
OLD BUSINESS:

1. Policy on Non-Standard Equipment:  After discussion, Don moved to recommend that in the cases of purchasing non-standard equipment that there be a discussion between the committee chair of HSCBV and SLA as to whether there’s a strong enough need to purchase the equipment for the vendor or not and whether vote by the committee will be necessary or not.  Ivy seconded and motion carried.
2. Vending Machine Specialist Update:  No further updates.  Contract is still being reviewed.
3. Budget for SFY 2013:  VFS Kat read a recap of the proposed budget from last budget meeting minutes as follows:

“Projected Income
Projected Unassigned Vending
$120,000

BVO
$250,000

Interest
$  10,000
Total Projected Income
$380,000
Projected Expenses
Medical/Retirement
$344,000

Travel/Food/Speakers
$    6,500

Travel for VS/VFS/Committee
$  12,000

Maintenance/Repair
$  50,000
Total Projected Expenses
$412,500

Shortfall
$  32,500

Don moved to recommend that the committee approve the proposed budget presented for SFY 2013.  Kyle seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously by voice vote.”

Another $86,000 for supplemental health benefits is to be added to the shortfall bringing total shortfall to $118,500.

VFS Kat reported that the commission of about $56,000 from RIMPAC has not yet come in.

VFS Kat also reported that we don’t know how much VR funds is available for usage, however, $260,000 plus approximately $30,000 for equipment for Maui Memorial renovation and relocation is coming from VR.  Another project going through is the Kona Airport renovation for about $160,000 of VR monies.

VFS Kat also reported that she had Bill Spere of RGS sales visit downtown facilities that are very old and need upgrades, and asked him to submit estimates.  She asked the committee to identify the neediest facilities to renovate.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Ownership and Maintenance of Equipment Purchased with Funds Other than RSRA:  After discussion, Stan moved to set the policy and notify VR that if VR purchases equipment for an individual but is an integral part of a facility, then VR has to notify the individual that it will be purchased by services to groups and will have to be disclosed; secondly, when the vendor leaves, program will have the first right of refusal to acquire equipment.  The consensus of the committee is to have VR determine ownership of equipment.  After call for a vote, motion carried by a majority.
NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting will be November 16, 2012 at 2:00 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT: 
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 3:14 p.m.

Transcribed by:
MJ Andres, Secretary

SBB/Employment Section

